
From: Nicholas, Niki S <Niki_Nicholas@nps.gov> 
Sent: Tuesday, August 30, 2022 1:10 PM 
To: Dozier, Tami 
Cc: Kennedy, Ellen P; Barnhurst, Daniel; Doub, Peyton; Berhman, Wendy; Houston, Effie 
Subject: [External_Sender] RE: [EXTERNAL] Follow-up from NRC-NPS TEAMS meeting on Aug 23 
 

Thank you very much for the follow-up. 
 
Niki Stephanie Nicholas 
Superintendent 
Big South Fork National River & Recreation Area 
Obed Wild & Scenic River 
Manhattan Project National Historical Park (Site Manager for Oak Ridge) 
4564 Leatherwood Road 
Oneida, Tennessee 37841 
423-569-9778 
niki_nicholas@nps.gov 
 
Big South Fork National River & Recreation Area: WEBSITE FACEBOOK TWITTER INSTAGRAM YOUTUBE 
Obed Wild & Scenic River: WEBSITE FACEBOOK TWITTER INSTAGRAM YOUTUBE 
Manhattan Project National Historical Park: WEBSITE FACEBOOK TWITTER INSTAGRAM YOUTUBE 
 

From: Dozier, Tami <Tamsen.Dozier@nrc.gov>  
Sent: Tuesday, August 30, 2022 12:58 PM 
To: Nicholas, Niki S <Niki_Nicholas@nps.gov> 
Cc: Kennedy, Ellen P <Ellen.Kennedy@pnnl.gov>; Barnhurst, Daniel <Daniel.Barnhurst@nrc.gov>; Doub, Peyton <Peyton.Doub@nrc.gov> 
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Follow-up from NRC-NPS TEAMS meeting on Aug 23 
 

 

This email has been received from outside of DOI - Use caution before clicking on links, opening attachments, or responding.  

 

Niki 
 
Thank you for meeting with members of the NRC staff virtually on August 23 to discuss clarification of your letter to us of April 12, 2022 (ML22169A009). There were basically two follow up items for the NRC staff from our conversations, and we have 
discussed these with the Kairos Power licensing staff. We have the following information to share regarding the points raised in your letter. 
 

1) The second bullet in your letter discussed your desire to collaborate with Kairos Power regarding interpretative signage along recreational spots within visual range of the Kairos Hermes facility that demonstrates linkages to the work done at K-25 
during WWII. The NRC has discussed your request for collaboration with our contacts at Kairos Power and they have indicated to us their communications team will be contacting you to discuss this collaboration further.  

 
2) During our Aug 23 conversation, you clarified that the third bullet of your letter referred to concerns that there might be restrictions for recreational access along Poplar Creek in the vicinity of the Kairos Power boundary. We have discussed your 

concerns with Kairos Power and confirmed our statements to you on August 23 that the Kairos Power boundary does not encompass Poplar Creek and Kairos Power would not be in a position to limit recreation along that waterway. Kairos Power 
plans to have barriers preventing access to their property from Poplar Creek; however, the Kairos Power property is relatively small and the length of any barrier on their side of Poplar creek would not hamper recreation along the creek.  

 
We hope that this addresses your concerns regarding the future development of recreational opportunities at the Manhattan Project National Park. Please feel free to contact me if you have further questions.  
 
Tami Dozier 
 
Tamsen Dozier 

Environmental Project Manager 
Nuclear Regulatory Commission 

mailto:niki_nicholas@nps.gov
http://www.nps.gov/biso
http://www.facebook.com/bigsouthforknps
http://www.twitter.com/bigsouthforknps
http://www.instagram.com/bigsouthforknps
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCSbm9sLXIxwr6BIMqjC-lAQ/featured
http://www.nps.gov/obed
http://www.facebook.com/obednps
http://www.twitter.com/obednps
http://www.instagram.com/obednps
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/www.youtube.com/channel/UC3O5-l_fbMwQFBPPYwGXr4Q
http://www.nps.gov/mapr
http://www.facebook.com/manhattanprojectnps
http://www.twitter.com/mnhtnprojectnps
http://www.instagram.com/manhattanprojectnps
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/www.youtube.com/channel/UCVlR49cPXZ8MafGa_XZ-bMA/feed


301-415-2272 (o) 
301-401-2699 (c) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Martin Bryan Sr. Manager, Site Licensing 

p 423 298-4747 e bryan@kairospower.com 

760 Perimeter Rd 

Oak Ridge, TN 37380 

www.kairospower.com  
 
 

From: Dozier, Tami <Tamsen.Dozier@nrc.gov>  
Sent: Thursday, August 25, 2022 1:37 PM 
To: Martin Bryan <bryan@kairospower.com> 
Subject: suggested email to NPS 
 
CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. 
 
Marty 
 
Below is what I am thinking to send to NPS. Our contract cultural reviewer wants to weigh in as well so I am also sending to her. Let me know what you think. Feel free to suggest wording changes or clarifications. 
 
Tami 
 
 
Niki 
 
Thank you for meeting with us virtually on August 23 to discuss clarification of your letter to us of April 12, 2022 (ML22169A009). There were basically two follow up items for the NRC staff from our conversations, and we have discussed these with Kairos 
licensing staff. We have the following information to share regarding the points raised in your letter. 
 

1) The second bullet in your letter discussed your desire to collaborate with Kairos regarding interpretative signage along recreational spots within visual range of the Kairos facility that demonstrates linkages to the work done at K-25. The NRC has 
discussed your request for collaboration with our contacts at Kairos Power and they have indicated to us their intention to reach out to you for these discussions. [note that I am leaving this broad, but if you want to provide more specific department 
at Kairos, that is fine] 
 

2) During our Aug 23 conversation, you clarified that the third bullet of your letter referred to concerns that there might be restrictions for recreational access along Poplar Creek in the vicinity of the Kairos boundary. We have discussed your concerns 
with Kairos and confirmed our statements to you on August 23 that the Kairos boundary does not encompass Poplar Creek and Kairos would not be in a position to limit recreation along that waterway. While it is possible [likely? certain?] Kairos 
would have barriers preventing access to their property from the creek, the Kairos property is relatively small and the length of any barrier to their side of the creek would not hamper recreation, especially given that the land opposite the Kairos 
boundary is more accessible (less of a steep incline and no trees ).  

 
We hope that this addresses your concerns regarding the future development of recreational opportunities at the Manhattan National Park. Please feel free to contact me if you have further questions.  
 
Thanks. 
 
Tami Dozier 
 
Tamsen Dozier 

Environmental Project Manager 
Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
301-415-2272 (o) 
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301-401-2699 (c) 
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